

Department of Health and Social Care

Rheynn Slaynt as Kiarail y Theav

Mr Ian Kermode Court View Chambers 14 Albert Street Douglas Isle of Man IM1 20A Interim Chief Executive: Kathryn Magson Freedom of Information Team Crookall House Demesne Road Douglas Isle of Man IM1 3QA (01624) 642621

> dhsc@foi.gov.im Website: www.gov.im/dhsc

> > Our ref: 1310309

4 June 2020

Dear Mr Kermode

We write further to your request which was received on 29 May 2020 and which states:

"What is the total number of individual juveniles detained at the IOM Secure Unit up to 29th May 2020 for breach of any of the Emergency Powers Regulations 2020? (Detained to include those sentenced to custody as well as those refused bail and remanded in custody and those remanded in custody for breach of bail for such offences)."

Our response to your request is as follows:

The Department of Health and Social Care has had:

- One young person in custody twice (two separate occasions) for COVID-19 breaches.
- 2 young people detained in Whitehoe (not secure) before presentation at court the following day (one of those twice). On each occasion disposal was community not custody.
- Also, involvement has taken place with the Youth Justice Team in relation to three other individuals to COVID-19 charges but bailed to parents prior to court.

Please quote the reference number 1310309 in any future communications.

Your right to request a review

If you are unhappy with this response to your freedom of information request, you may ask us to carry out an internal review of the response, by completing a complaint form and submitting it electronically or by delivery/post.

An electronic version of our complaint form can be found by going to our website at https://services.gov.im/freedom-of-information/Review. If you would like a paper version of our complaint form to be sent to you by post, please contact me and I will be happy to arrange for this. Your review request should explain why you are

dissatisfied with this response, and should be made as soon as practicable. We will respond as soon as the review has been concluded.

If you are not satisfied with the result of the review, you then have the right to appeal to the Information Commissioner for a decision on:

- 1. Whether we have responded to your request for information in accordance with Part 2 of the Freedom of Information Act 2015; or
- 2. Whether we are justified in refusing to give you the information requested.

In response to an application for review, the Information Commissioner may, at any time, attempt to resolve a matter by negotiation, conciliation, mediation or another form of alternative dispute resolution and will have regard to any outcome of this in making any subsequent decision.

More detailed information on your right to a review can be found on the Information Commissioner's website at www.inforights.im.

Should you have any queries concerning this letter, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Further information about freedom of information requests can be found at www.qov.im/foi.

I will now close your request as of this date.

Yours sincerely